Greenway Technical Committee 

Meeting Notes
Tuesday, May 12, 2009 
Grand Forks Park District Office, 1210-7th Ave. S. Grand Forks, ND 

10:30 am- Noon

Lonny Winrich, Chair

Stephan Mullally, GF Park District

Jeff Burgess, GF Police

Roxnne Achman, GF Planning

Kristen Benidt, MPO

Marty Egeland, ND Game & Fish

Tom Reiten

Dave Aker, City of EGF

Kim Greendahl, City of GF
Guests: 
Jim Eck



Rick Nelson

NEW BUSINESS
I. Community Garden request: The group was unable to attend and asked that this item be tabled until the June meeting.
II. Model T event request: Jim Eck and Rick Nelson presented a request to waive the restriction of motor vehicles on the paved trails to allow for the local model T club to drive through the Greenway.  The club would like to bring drive their cars on the trail Saturday, June 20.  They would expect approximately ten cars on the tour.  Motion not to allow this
DISCUSSION ITEMS
I. 2009 Flood Clean Up: The GF Park District hopes to open Riverside Park by June 1.  The pea rock in the playground received over 3” of silt and will need to be cleaned and sanitized before it can be used. The disc golf course in Lincoln Drive Park is about ½ dry but the regular golf course is open with one hole being shorter than usual. It looks like the fence at the dog park survived but has a lot of standing water and silt.  The railings on back on the Pat Owens (south) pedestrian bridge.  Grand Forks city crews have been working to clean the trails as the water recedes. The campground and disc golf course are now open. 
II. New business
a. Bike and Pedestrian Trail update: The MPO is conducting bike and pedestrian visual counts are now being conducting throughout the cities.  Maps of survey locations and preliminary study results were distributed.  Study results should be ready by mid-June and will be published in the bike plan being updated by the MPO.  The surveys are done during trail busy times (Tuesday & Thursday 7AM – 9 AM and 3 PM – 9 PM).  One Saturday survey will be done.  

b. Vandalism at Sunbeam Trail Head: Three days after reopening the trail head facility after closing for the winter, the vandal from last fall has returned.  The City and Park District are working to deter or catch the vandal; a surveillance camera has been installed outside the facility.  Neighborhood notification is an option for either stopping or catching the vandal.   
Next Greenway Technical Committee meeting: July 14, 2009 – 10:30 am at Grand Forks Park District, 1210 7th Avenue South

